
The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 

Department of Environmental Protection 

Bureau of Air and Waste  

Northeast Regional Office 

205B Lowell Street, Wilmington, MA 01887 

(978) 694-3200 

 

Notice of Public Hearing/Public Comment 

 

Notice is hereby given that the Department of Environmental Protection (the Department), acting in accordance with the 

provisions of Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 30A, Chapter 111, Sections 142A through 142E and 310 CMR 

7.00: Appendix A will hold a public hearing/public comment period on the following action. 

 

Pursuant to the Department's Air Pollution Control Regulations at 310 CMR 7.00, any person who owns, leases, 

operates or controls a facility containing emission units subject to the requirements of Regulation 310 CMR 7.00: 

Appendix A shall submit to the Department an air quality plan application. The Applicant is proposing, via Major 

Comprehensive Plan Approval (MCPA) Application, Number NE-16-016, submitted on October 17, 2016, to modify 

three existing, previously permitted Test Cells (Nos. 5, 109, and 110). As a result of the proposed modifications, 

there will be no change to the existing facility-wide allowable emissions of either Nitrogen Oxides or of Volatile 

Organic Compounds. 

 

MassDEP hereby proposes to approve the subject MCPA and hereby issues a Proposed Final Approval for: 

 

Applicant: Matthew G. Allen  

Facility:   General Electric Aviation 

1000 Western Avenue 

Lynn, Massachusetts  

 

Notice is hereby given that the Department intends to hold a public hearing on the action noted above for the purpose of 

receiving public comments on the Proposed Final Approval.  The public hearing will be held as set forth below:  

 

Date:  September 10, 2018  

 

Time:   11:00 AM 

 

Location:  General Electric Aviation-Visitor’s Center 

186 Bennett Street 

Lynn, Massachusetts   

 

The public hearing site is wheelchair accessible. For special accommodations for this event, please contact Susan 

McConnell at (978) 694-3292 as soon as possible.  This information is available in alternative format by calling the 

Department’s ADA Coordinator at (617) 292-5751. 

 

Copies of the Proposed Final Approval and MCPA Application can be reviewed at the Department’s Northeast Regional 

Office located at 205B Lowell Street, Wilmington, MA commencing on the date of this notice, during normal business 

hours of 8:45 AM to 5:00 PM by calling Susan McConnell at (978) 694-3292.   

 

The public hearing will be conducted under the provisions of Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 30A. Testimony 

may be presented orally and/or in writing no later than the conclusion of the public hearing.  Comments on the action 

noted above will be accepted until 5:00 PM on September 10, 2018 and must be sent in writing to Edward J. Braczyk, 

Acting Permit Chief at the Department’s Northeast Regional Office located at 205B Lowell Street, Wilmington, MA 

01887. 

 

Testimony may be presented orally and comments may be submitted in writing no later than 5:00 PM on  

September 10, 2018. Parties are requested to submit three (3) written copies of their testimony and/or comments. 

 

By order of the Department. 

Martin Suuberg, Commissioner 


